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Member present:

Dr. Taylor Ruhl, Chair
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Mardjan Shokoufi, Rosa Pitones, Larry Valenzuela.
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Celeste Armenta, Roberta Bemis (Excused), Gloria Carmona, Judy Cormier, Julie Craven, Donna Davis (Excused), Hope Davis, Romano Sanchez-Dominguez, Ron Gage-Mosher, Alejandro Garcia, Chuck Mason, Jose Ruiz, Ed Scheuerell, Josefina Ponce, Robin Paine (Excused), Caroline Krejci, 
Recording Secretary:
Toni Gamboa

Call to Order
The Learning Support Services Committee meeting was called to order at 3:35 p.m. by Dr. Taylor Ruhl, Chair.
Public Comment

There was an inquiry made regarding the current policy of the Library’s back door usage.  Dr. Ruhl stated that the status of the door is status quo and would elaborate on this question during his report.
Approval of Minutes
M/S/C A. Leon/C. Luoma to approve the minutes of April 1, 2008 as amended.  Correct the spelling of Craig’s last name from Louma to Luoma.
Library Report

Dr. Ruhl prefaced his report by reminding the members that the Library has undergone some reorganization.  Business as it stands currently includes the Library, Audiovisual, Learning Center and Reprographics.  Technology, the Reading/Writing Lab and Language Lab have been separated from where they were last year.
One of the major accomplishments of this Fall, has been the complete revision of the Library’s website.  Several factors went into the design of the website. 
· Simplicity – Consideration was taken into what the eye readily sees.  Studies show that on a website your eyes usually gravitate towards the middle and about a third of the way down the page.  Usually the top of the page is ignored since that is where banner ads are placed.  Typically, you do not pay attention to the information on the far side.  In view of this, information has been moved to the center and down a bit.
· One of the major features of that change is that now there is a specific list of databases centered with a description of each one.  For instance, ProQuest is a large generic company name for several databases as is Ebsco.  For this reason, consideration has been made to break these down and make it more apparent as to what is really underneath each one.
· Attempts have been made to avoid the use of trademarks and lingo the average student will not understand.
Additionally, several items have been added as well.  Most significantly we have added a new database, Spanish Language Encyclopedia.  An all-users notice was sent out to announce the new addition.  
Currently, we have an on-going project to remove from the collection items which are too old, superseded, or inaccurate having little or no potential use.  This is especially important for accreditation purposes.  As items are removed, a purposeful attempt to order new materials to replace old ones is being made.  
Dr. Ruhl revisited the inquiry made earlier regarding the use of the Library back door.  He posed the following question: “when you go to Costco, Target or Wal-Mart how many public exits do you find”?  The answer, just one!  The one concern the Library had regarding the back door is that we have no control over security.  With two entrances and exits going on all the time it is difficult to monitor who comes in and out.  In Dr. Ruhl’s 35 year career in academic libraries, he has never seen a library that had one entrance and exit.   One entrance having a security system and one without and you choose to use the one you feel like using.  A concerted effort was taken to have control over the valuable items that are within the building.  This had no connection to the use of restrooms although it was perceived in that manner.  Questions should have been asked before making assumptions.  The status quo is that the back door is open and will remain open.  
Comments followed regarding the convenience of using the back door to conduct business with individuals in the back part of the Library.  The question was asked if anything had been lost.  According to Dr. Ruhl, it is difficult to assess if items have been lost or stolen since he is unaware as to when the last inventory was conducted.   There is no arguing convenience; however, it may be a detriment to the Library.  The reason why almost any library, college or university has a security system and only one entrance and exit is to minimize loss.  Unfortunately, Dr. Ruhl was not given an opportunity to give his point of view.
On questions or comments, Walid Ghanim inquired as to what the Library’s collaboration policy is with a state university in regards to faculty use of their facility and borrowing privileges.  Dr. Ruhl stated that IVC has a cooperative agreement which was recently reaffirmed with SDSU the local campus only.  Items may be requested via inter-library loan from other community colleges and universities through Mary Ann Smith at the Circulation Desk.  
Audiovisual Report

Armand Orenztein stated that he uses the overhead projectors regularly and was told he is operating on old equipment which will not be replaced.  He inquired as to why overhead projectors are no longer being replaced.  Dr. Ruhl informed Armand that overhead projectors are near extinct.  It is a personal preference to do things on-line, project images from on-line instead of on transparencies.  It is moving forward with technology.  
The concern is that an instructor using modern technology does not necessarily make him/her a better instructor.  Dr. Ruhl stated that it is a generational and personal preference.  However, there has been less and less demand for overhead projectors.  This probably means there is much less marketing for them.  In addition, Armand’s concern is that over the years he has developed transparencies and utilizes them on a daily basis for teaching.  The complete change over from the use of overhead projectors is still not known but it is definitely forthcoming.

Learning Services Report
Josue Verduzco provided a brief summary of the Learning & Tutoring Center.  Currently, there are 24 tutors available.  14 apprentice and 10 paraprofessional tutors.  Apprentice tutors must possess a BA.  In addition, the Learning & Tutoring Center is still in need of two part-time professors, for Math and Psychology.  Out of the head tutors, three will be transferring to a four year university at the end of the semester.  Replacement of these tutors will be crucial.  
As regards to Instructional Support Groups the statistics are as follows:
· Math/Stats 1
· Political Science 0
· English 20 – 10 of which repeated the class twice.  Once the semester is over Dr. Michael Heumann will evaluate the student’s progress.
The regular conversation classes continue.  Presently, there are 14 groups of approximately 22 to 25 students.  The classes are held on a walk-in basis.  The completion of 32 hours with classes held mostly in the morning.  It is difficult to schedule afternoon classes since the interest is primarily in the morning.  There is however, extra support for English from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.  Saturday tutoring is for Mathematics only.  
There has been an influx of students attending tutoring.  The Learning & Tutoring Center helps fewer students but gets paid more per contact hour.  
· DSPS – 33 students
· DRS  – 137 students compared to 95 last year.  15 pending petitions

· EOPS – 95 students
Josue informed the members that he will be sending out a flyer a week before finals advertising for tutors.  Mardjan Shokoufi suggested including the pay information in the flyer.  
Reprographics Report

Dr. Ruhl introduced Michael Nicholas.  Mike is originally from the valley and recently decided to return to the valley with his family.  He has been on board since September and is happy to be in the Reprographics Center enjoying what he is doing.  The first major project completed has been the Spring schedule.  Another priority is to obtain new images since many of the current images used have been borrowed from Jaime Servin.  

Reprographics also provides many services to the campus.  Some of the new offerings include poster size 24 x 36 copies and transparencies.  Mike is also looking to provide more design work as well.

Technology Training Center Report

Larry Valenzuela disseminated a copy of the November 2008 Technology Training Center newsletter.  The newsletter includes a list of the upcoming trainings.  Due to the demands and the amount of SPAM received approximately 75,000 hits, a list of Barracuda SPAM Filter Workshops have been included for the month of November.  The workshop is a one hour training which will include handouts.  The purpose of the training is for the end-user to know how to log into the standard barracuda firewall and be able to block incoming SPAM onto your Outlook account.  Trainings will be provided in Room 1704.  The Technology Training Center previously located in the 1600 building has been recently relocated to the 1700 building.
Easy GradePro trainings will also be provided next week.  The program is utilized to assist instructors on how to calculate grades and keep track of students.  This is one of the programs ACCESO purchased two years ago as a site license and it has been integrated into the Technology Training Center successfully.  There has been an increase in faculty and adjunct faculty attending these workshops.  Handouts provide a step-by-step on how to import classroom rosters, monitor attendance, and how to print student and classroom reports.  At the end of the semester prior to submitting grades on-line, instructors are able to submit a classroom and attendance report to the Instruction Office.  If you are unable to attend a scheduled appointment, an individual appointment may be scheduled by contacting Larry.
Listed below the trainings is information related to equipment available for faculty and staff check out.  The list includes digital cameras and multimedia projectors reserved for faculty or staff when attending conferences, seminars or work related meetings.  A link is provided for easy access to the equipment list and on-line request form.  Noted on the backside of the newsletter is the link on how to register to attend workshops.  It includes how many individuals are registered.  The lab downsized from 12 spaces to 8 available spaces for workshops in the new location.
New phones have been deployed.  The update is that they are not yet powered on since connections are still being configured into the infrastructure side of the network.  Once the configuration is completed, trainings will be provided.

Adjournment

M/S/C A. Leon/C. Luoma to adjourn the meeting at 4:30 p.m.
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